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ln drawing these conclusions the report
noted that'anomalies and inconsisten-
cies ... between higher education and
VET in areas such as funding and tuition
financing ... potentially distort decisions
about training and educationj (Review of
Australian Iligher Education 2008, p.182).

While the NTEU agrees with these
conclusions we would argue that recent
policy initiatives towards a more market
oriented framework which allows greater
competition and contestability of funding
between VET and higher education and
between public and private providers
is not necessarily in the best interest of
students, governments or educational in-
stitutions. Student choices about what to
study and where to study should be based
on their aspirations and on merit.

These decisions should not be distorted by
financial considerations such as ability to
pay or manipulation of choices offered to
students based on which courses provide
the highest return to providers.

Unwelcome competition
Competition that provides students with
greater and more genuine choice in
relation to the structure, quality and cost
of education is welcomed. However, it
appears that much of the tompetitive'be-
haviour induced by recent policy changes
in tertiary education (such as in Victorian
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